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From: Hamilton, Janet
To: lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us; 
cc: jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us; cpurves@co.volusia.fl.us; carlo.lebron@hdrinc.com; 


DePradine, Gloria-Jean; Whidden, Brad; 
Subject: Tomoka Farms- Closure of NCL - OCD-11-290
Date: Monday, October 31, 2011 12:25:53 PM
Attachments: 11-10-31 Closure of NCL-OCD-SW-11-290.pdf 


Dear  Mr. Marion, 
 
Attached is an Adobe Acrobat version of the solid waste " Closure of Non-
Compliance Letter OCD-SW-11-290 "  from the Central District of the 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection.
        
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business days 
by clicking the ‘Reply’ button or via e-mail at: Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.
us or by phone: 407.897.4304
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is 
available at http://www.adobe.com/.  
 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to you, please e-mail your request 
to me.
 
 
Thank you,
 
On behalf of: Brad Whidden, Environmental Specialist II 
Janet Hamilton, Secretary
Hazardous & Solid Waste Section, DEP, Central District
407.897.4304
Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us
 
 
 
Please take a few minutes to share your comments on the service you received 
from the department by clicking on this link DEP Customer Survey.
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October 31, 2011 
 
 
ELECTRONIC MAIL 
lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us 
 
 
Mr. Lenny Marion     OCD-SW-11-355 
Solid Waste Director 
3151 East State Road 44 
Deland, FL 32724 
 
   Volusia County - SW 
   Tomoka Farms Road Landfill WACS # 27540 
  Class I - Permit # S064-0078767-023 
  Closure of Non-Compliance Letter OCD-SW-11-290 
 
 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
On behalf of Volusia County, HDR Engineering responded to the non-compliance letter 
OCD-SW-11-290, dated September 12, 2011.  The response was dated October 20, 2011.  
The response detailed the corrective actions that were taken to address the pooling of 
leachate and erosion issues located in the area of the 200 ft. section of the constructed 
toe drain on the south side slopes.   
 
Based on the response and discussion during the meeting of October14, 2011, the 
Department has determined that the non-compliance issues regarding the toe drain and 
erosion on the slope have been resolved and no further action is necessary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 











Mr. Marion 
OCD-11-355  
October 31, 2011 



 
www.dep.state.fl.us 



 



 
Please contact me by telephone at (407) 897-3412 or by e-mail at 
gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us, or contact Brad Whidden at (407) 897-4315 or by e-
mail at Brad.Whidden@dep.state.fl.us  if you have any questions or need additional 
information.   
   
Sincerely, 



 
_____________________ 
Gloria-Jean DePradine 
Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor        
 
GD/bw 
 
cc:   Jennifer Stirk, Volusia County, jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us  



Chet Purves, Volusia County, cpurves@co.volusia.fl.us 
Carlo Lebron, HDR Engineering, Inc, Carlo.Lebron@hdrinc.com 
 



 










